
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

I am delighted to share with you the vibrant learning experiences that have been unfolding within our 
school community. Our pupils conƟnue to engage in a diverse range of acƟviƟes, each designed to broad-
en their horizons and deepen their understanding of the world around them. Year 4 pupils recently em-
barked on visits to the local Gurdwara, providing them with invaluable insights into Sikh culture and tra-
diƟons. These experiences are crucial in fostering cultural awareness and respect for diversity among our 
young learners. 

In Year 6, pupils have been honing their criƟcal thinking skills through the art of balanced arguments. 
This exercise not only enhances their ability to consider mulƟple perspecƟves but also prepares them for 
the complex discussions they will encounter in their future academic pursuits. 

Our Year 3 pupils have been engaging their senses in a delighƞul bread tasƟng acƟvity. This hands-on ex-
perience not only sƟmulates their palates but also integrates nicely with their studies of nutriƟon and 
food technology. 

Across the school, we've observed a parƟcular focus on wriƟng. Year 5 pupils have been craŌing diary 
entries through the lens of the capƟvaƟng story, 'The Golden Horsemen of Baghdad'. This approach al-
lows them to immerse themselves in historical contexts while developing their narraƟve wriƟng skills. 

I am parƟcularly pleased to highlight the excellent learning behaviours demonstrated by our pupils. Their 
enthusiasm and engagement in these varied acƟviƟes are truly commendable. Equally praiseworthy is 
the unwavering support and enthusiasm shown by our staff in facilitaƟng these learning opportuniƟes. 
Their dedicaƟon ensures that our pupils receive a rich and sƟmulaƟng educaƟonal experience. 

Looking ahead, I would like to remind you of our upcoming open aŌernoon at HHJS on Thursday, 13th 
February, from 3:30pm to 4pm. This event provides an excellent opportunity for you to engage with your 
child's learning journey and to see first hand the progress they have made. We look forward to welcom-
ing you and sharing in the celebraƟon of your child's achievements. 

As always, your support and involvement in our school community are greatly appreciated. Together, we 
conƟnue to create an environment where every child can thrive and reach their full potenƟal. 
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Dates coming up: 

 

February: 

3rd– 9th February Children's Mental Health Week 

7th February— Non Uniform day 

7th February - PTA Bingo Night 

11th February Safer Internet day 

13th February 2025 - Open aŌernoon (see your child's work) 

17th—21st February— Half Term 

26th February—Year 5 Parent ConsultaƟons 

27th February - Year 3 Parent ConsultaƟons 

27th, 28th February Year 6 Map detecƟve Geography Trip 

 

March: 

5th March—Year 6 Parents ConsultaƟons 

6th March World Book Day 

13th March—Year 4 Parents ConsultaƟon 

Friday 21st March —Comic Relief Day 

26th March—Year 4 EgypƟan Day 

Friday 28th March—Year 5 Trip to the Synagogue 

 

 

 

 

Notices/Reminders 



Notices/Reminders 

Parking 

We would like to kindly remind everyone that, for the safety of all children and families, 
it’s important not to stop on the yellow zig-zag lines when dropping off or collecƟng chil-
dren from school. Even stopping briefly to let your child out of the car can create hazards. 
AddiƟonally, please be mindful not to park over residents' driveways at any Ɵme, as this 
can cause disrupƟons and potenƟal safety concerns for the people living in the area. 

 

Parent Consultations 

So that the HHJS approach mirrors Carlisle, we are making a  change to the schedule for 
our parent consultant sessions. Going forward, these consultaƟons will be held during the 
day, rather than in the evening as they have been in the past. 

We understand that this may require some adjustments on your part, and we truly appre-
ciate your flexibility. The decision has been made in order to beƩer accommodate every-
one’s schedules and ensure that we can provide the best possible support to all families. 

More details will be sent separately to you regarding your child's parent consultaƟon and 
how to book an appointment. 

Please Volunteer for the PTA – Your Support Makes a Big Difference! 

Our incredible PTA has raised a significant amount of money  for the school, helping to 
fund amazing events and iniƟaƟves that benefit all of our students. They are always look-
ing for volunteers to help make these events even more successful – and they need your 
support!  If you have some Ɵme to spare and would like to get involved, please reach out 
to  student@hamptonhill.richmond.sch.uk for more details. Your contributon, no maôer 
how big or small, can have a huge impact!   

We are also incredibly grateful for any donaƟons of unwanted giŌs, toys, and books. 

Please conƟnue to drop them off at the office . 



MENTAL HEALTH WEEK—3RD—9TH FEBRUARY 2025 

 

1 in 5 children and young people now have a probable mental health condiƟon. We are 
taking part in Place2Be’s Children’s Mental Health Week 2025, to help our children at HHJS 
feel listened to, and know that they’re not alone. This also spreads the message that there 
is support out there for all children and young people. 

Being self-aware means geƫng to know and understand what we are good at, what we 
find difficult, our likes and dislikes, what makes us feel JOY and what may cause us SAD-
NESS. It is also about understanding what makes us unique and our fears, hopes and 
dreams. As we build a sense of self, we grow in our ability to connect with others, as well 
as develop our skills and talents. It is with this basis we can form strong and healthy rela-
Ɵonships, from early childhood right through to adulthood and are equipped to cope with 
the challenges that life brings our way. During Place2Be’s Children’s Mental Health Week 
2025, each class will take part in some acƟviƟes to help to explore our different emoƟons 
and grow ourselves.  

Fund Raising: 

This year we are raising funds through our non-uniform day on Friday 7th February to 
help us finance a range of useful wellbeing and mental health resources in order to con‐
Ɵnue to support all children within our care.  You can donate via Arbor, under dashboard, 
school shop, Mental Health week donaƟons. Click on it and choose either the minimum 
amount of £2 or you can change the amount to the amount of your choice by clicking on 
amount and changing.  



 



 


